
"In Lieu of Flowers"
A Case Study in Stewardship and 

Retention of Memorial Gifts



“In lieu of flowers, memorials 

may be directed to Hospice 

and Palliative Care Center…”











• Storytelling

• Better 

Stewardship

• Increased Board 

Engagement



…of individual donors 

say none of the 

nonprofits they support 

call them without 

asking for another gift.

– Penelope Burk



Board 

Member 

Phone 

Calls





…of individual donors 

say they received a 

request for a second 

gift along with their 

thank you.

– Penelope Burk



Handwritten 

Thank You 

Notes



Touchpoint

Postcards



Storytelling

Appeals



Thank You 

Letter/Receipt



Day 20 – Postcard

Day 45 – Newsletter

Day 1 – Gift received

Day 2 – Receipt/Thank You letter

Day 10 – Phone call or handwritten thank you 

note from a board member

Touchpoint Timeline



Donor 

Feedback



“You’re angels on earth!”



“You’re angels on earth!”

“I give regularly, I 

prefer not to receive 

letters asking for 

money.” 







THANK YOU! 

Beth Bryant

Senior Director of Donor Relations

Beth.Bryant@Hospicecarecenter.org

336-331-1320


